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May 25, 2016 
 
Bob Lively 
Rocky Mountain Power 
1407 W North Temple, Suite. 330 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 
 
Re:       In the Matter of Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Revisions to Electric Service 

Schedule No. 94, Energy Balancing Account (EBA); Docket No. 16-035-T05 
 
Dear Mr. Lively: 
 

The Commission reviewed the May 23, 2016 tariff compliance filing by PacifiCorp, 
doing business as Rocky Mountain Power (PacifiCorp). PacifiCorp’s filing revises Sheet Nos. 
94.1 and 94.8 of its Electric Service Schedule No. 94, Energy Balancing Account (EBA) Pilot 
Program. Consistent with the Commission’s May 16, 2016 Order (Order), the revisions to Sheet 
No. 94.1 include modifications to the Application section and the definition of EBA, and other 
administrative changes. The revisions to Sheet No. 94.8 include modifications to the EBA 
Deferral section and other administrative changes. Pursuant to the Order, the revisions reflect an 
effective date of June 1, 2016. 

 
The Commission also reviewed the May 24, 2016 comments of the Division of Public 

Utilities (Division), recommending approval of PacifiCorp’s revised tariff sheets with an 
effective date of June 1, 2016. The Division concludes that PacifiCorp’s proposed tariff changes 
comply with the Commission’s Order. 

 
Based on the Commission’s review of PacifiCorp’s filing and the Division’s comments, 

the revisions to the Sheet Nos. 94.1 and 94.8 filed by PacifiCorp on May 23, 2016 are approved 
effective June 1, 2016. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Gary L. Widerburg 
/s/ Commission Secretary 
DW#276948 

 


